




June, and summer is already in full swing.  It has been a hot one but everything is in 
bloom and the Lake area is at it's best for the Tourist Season.  Thanks to the Color 
Guard , and the Auxiliary and everyone who helped out to make Memorial Day a great 
success.  That same weekend the Riders had a fund raiser at HyVee for the Legacy 
Fund that was also very successful.  
 
Elections are over and it is nice to see some new faces at the front table and on the 
committees.  Please remember you don't have to be on a committee to help, just show 
up and be willing.  
 
Flag day, June l4th, our most forgotten holiday, we dispose of old, worn flags at 400 
PM.  In this era of disrespect for our national symbol, I think this ceremony should carry 
great meaning for those who served and those who had to wait.  
 
July brings us Independence Day, which is also Wing Night, we will have music in the 
Club Room, should be fun.  We will have Mouse Races at l00 PM and Silent Auction 
starts at 1100 AM on the 21st and Installation Dinner on the 28th (Dinner at 600 PM and 
meeting at 700 PM).  We also have 4 Riders making the Missouri Legion Riders Legacy 
Run to raise money for scholarships for families of those who have fallen since 9ll.   
 
Post 624 has donated $l000 to this fund and our Riders matched that with another $l000 
to support this effort, very proud.  This ride will be over 1000 miles across Missouri, and 
will collect many more thousands of dollars, rain or shine.  We wish our Riders god 
speed and good weather.  
 
God Bless America                                                      Mark 

Commander’s Message  

JULY 2018 

Elections are over. Your new Bar Committee is: Gary Mock, Chairman; Pat Mergen, Jim 
Marlow, and Bob and Maria Behm.  As you can see during the last couple of months 
there have been changes made, and we are planning a few more throughout the 
year.  Please be open minded and bear with us as these changes take effect. We are 
working to improve the income and appearance of the bars.  
 
Thank you for your continued loyalty.  Without you we would not have the bars and the 
Post would not be able to operate as it does.  Have fun and be kind to each other.  
 
            Gary                                    Bar Committee 



The Memorial Day breakfast and bake sale was a success. I think our  
Veterans enjoyed being honored with breakfast from the Auxiliary.  

June third we were host to the District meeting. I want to thank Donnie  
and Lonnie Basler and Barbara Gatewood for preparing and serving the  
meal. Everyone enjoyed the dinner.  

The Auxiliary is having a bake less bake sale. This will be on-going  
through July and August. This is a good fundraiser for our Unit. If you don't  
want to heat up the house baking, just make a donation.  

The Auxiliary will be distributing Poppies on June 30, July 1 and 2.  
Debbie Sutton is in charge. When she asks for help, please sign up. If you  
see her just volunteer to work a few hours. These funds all go to help  
veterans.  

Our Officers for the coming year have been selected. Our new year starts  
August 1. Give your new Officers your full support please.  

July 4th is Independence Day. Let us remember the courage and  
determination of our founding fathers, and the brave and patriotic men and  
women who gave so much to make us a free nation.  

Auxiliary President, Genny Rieckhoff  

July 4-- Independence Day.  
July 22--Parents Day.  



Poppy days by Aux with help of riders( volunteers were organized by Deb) started July 
with our organization being visible to the community. Flag DAY ON THE 14TH will  
again be our Flag Burning Ceremony providing us another opportunity to pay tribute to 
our country and be visible; I hope to be able to attend this one. 
 
Leadership positions for SAL as well as most of the other organizations in our legion 
family remain the same, although a few need to be filled yet; therefore if you can step  
up and give leadership a try it would be appreciated (some of us are getting old and  
need to be retired or at least semi retired.  Any officer would be willing to mentor  
newbies.  
 
IMPORTANT :  JULY meal from SAL will be pork steak prepared on the grill by our one 
and only Jimmy Ray. Baked potato, tossed salad and of course Dessert prepared by our 
lovely wives. 
 
Please call me with your suggestions 
 
Bob Worthley 
816-850-4935  

Our Hy-Vee fundraiser on 5/25 was a great success as always.  The weather was raining but we 
had great support from the community.  Several of the riders will also help support the auxiliary 
in their poppy program the last weekend in June. 
Currently we have a few rides scheduled: 
 
6/18 Boys state closing ceremony in Warrensburg 
6/21 Legacy run 
8/14 Ride to Nebraska 
9/18 Wall that heals escort to Ava from Lebanon 
 
The Legacy scholarship bike run for children of veterans goes from June 21st thru June 24th.   
This year it will start in Sikeston and stay primarily on the eastern side of Missouri.  Last year 
the 2017 Legacy Scholarship fund awarded $671,892 in scholarships to 55 children. 
Any riders out there, come to our meeting the last Wednesday of every month and get signed up 
in the Zack Wheat ALR 
 
Rick Vondrachek 
Director 

 

   SAL 

 
  RIDERS 


















